
 

 

Council 5 December 2024 – Key Messages:  

 

Council met and: 

 

Received John Cowman’s end of year report reviewing the 

achievements of CSP in 2024 and priorities for 2025. 

 

Set the 2025 CSP budget. 

 

Decided that additional regulation of advanced practice 

physiotherapists would not add to patient safety so should not be 

supported. 

 

Agreed a range of updates to membership rules, including 

recognition of the Welsh Level Three Diploma in Physiotherapy as 

a basis for admittance as an associate member. None of the other 

changes alter membership entitlements or eligibility. 

 

Approved changes in principle to the Charter to recognise CSP’s 

mutual trading status, subject to a further approval by Council and 

agreement in principle by Privy Council. 

 

Approved strategic principles on AI which will guide CSP policy 

and which can assist members in considering the use of AI in 

practice, research, education or work settings. 

 

 



 

 

Approved Jill Taylor as a new member of the Equity Diversity and 

Belonging Committee, and Chris Richards as a new member of the 

Employment Committee. 

 


